Pastoral Council Minutes -  August 4, 2010

Members Present:  Chris Beckman, Cindy Livingston, Fr. John, Lynette Drake, Charmaine Owens, Clare McCulla, Mary Alice Kramer, Mary Padgett, Matthew Mittelstaedt
Unable to attend:  Deacon Jim, Eva Higgins, John Schmitz, Ralph McCausland, Jim Grant
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm 

Opening prayer lead by Matthew.
Fr. John’s Report

St. Vincent de Paul report:

Bake Sale – Aug. 14 & 15


Trivia Night – Sept. 11 – theme heroes


Walk for the Poor – Oct. 2nd
Eucharistic Adoration will take place at Newman that month.  Walk will follow Mass

Oct. 3 – Respect Life Sunday – Newman students will sponsor a Life Chain on Lincoln Ave.  That evening a Living Rosary will be prayed at St. Charles at 7pm
The Diocesan Pastoral Planning is completed with no changes to our Charleston Catholic Community.

Bishop Poprocki will be celebrating a welcome mass at St. Francis Church in Teutopolis, Sept. 1 at 7pm for our deanery.  A reception will follow.  No plans are known of at this time.

Mass times change start Sun., Aug., 15th.  Newman will now have Mass on Sun. at 11:00 am.  The 9pm Sunday Mass begins Sept. 22nd  Daily Mass will be celebrated at St. Charles – Mon., Wed., & Fri. at 7am – Tues., and Thurs. at Newman at 5pm.

Charmaine’s Report

Registration will take place at the Newman Center, Aug. 8th for families who have not made it over to St. Charles.  4 catechists are still needed.  Classes to begin Sept. 15th.  
The Education Ministry will host its annual Pancake Party on Sept 12th after Mass to celebrate the beginning of classes.

The class schedule will be available in the bulletin as well as the website and the vestibule.

Scripture Study returns to Wed. morning beginning Aug. 25th.

RCIA will begin this fall as soon as an interested group forms.

Other Matters

The date of our fall parish picnic has been moved to Sept 25th.  It was originally scheduled for Oct. 2nd but that is Parents’ Weekend at EIU.  Mass will be at 4pm and dinner afterwards.  Fr. John will talk with the KCs at their next meeting about being our grill chefs.
Lynette will provide pictures from the Summer Start up for the parish web site.

CCC – Compliments were extended to our Jenny Butler for “remodeling” the parish web site.

Thank you to Fr. John who donated the “Swim Night Package” at Lytle Pool he bid on and won at the Catholic Charities dinner to our youth.  A good time was had by all.

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.

Our next meeting will be Wed., Sept 8th (a week later than usual due to the Bishop’s Mass in T town.
